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T3 Council Meeting 
Thursday May 28, 2020 

 
Present 
Chris Holman, Co-Chair 
Edith Suttles, Co-Chair 
Amy Busch 
Arnold Weinfeld 
Carrie Rosingana 
David Pohl 
Dennis Theis 

Edythe Copeland 
Jamie Engel 
Jane Doty 
Jason Mellema 
Jay Ediger 
Jennifer Branch 
Kathleen Szuminski 
Matthew Hedberg 

Michele Strasz 
Rey Guzman 
Sagar Sheth 
Shelley Lowe 
Shelly Long 
Teresa Kmetz 
Toni Glasscoe 
 

CAMW! Staff 
Becky Powers 
J. Moore 
Kate Snyder 
Samantha Bohm 
 
Guests 
Ines Anoman

 
 

AGENDA 

ITEM 1 WELCOME 

Chris Holman began the meeting at 3:33PM. Prior to beginning public comment, Chris Holman 

announced the passing of council member, Jack Davis.  A brief moment of silence took place in honor of 

his memory and all he has done over the last few decades for the community. 

 

ITEM 2 PUBLIC COMMENTS 

 There were no public comments.  

 

ITEM 3 MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 27, 2020 MEETING 

Motion to approve by Shelly Long, supported by Edith Suttles to accept the minutes as presented. 

 Approved Unanimously.  

 

ITEM 4 REGIONAL CTE - FEDERAL PERKINS GRANT 2020-2021 

Jennifer Branch and Jamie Engel provided overview of Perkins Grant, as well as what that will mean for 

regional students.  The purpose of the Perkins Act is to allow secondary education students to develop 

not only academic knowledge but technical and employability skills as well.  Perkins V grant funding will 

allow students to receive credentials for their competencies of academic and technical programs.  Career 

coordinators in the region will work collectively with students to create after high school career and 

college pathways by connecting students with business and industry partners. 

 

ITEM 5 UPDATES FROM CAMW!  

Edee updated the council on the CEO position and informed that Carrie Rosingana’s CEO contract was 

approved by the Administrative Board in May.  Edee is very thankful for the relationships that has been 

forged within T3 and hopes that these relationships only continue to build on the momentum with Carrie 

as CEO.  CAMW! has drafted a COVID-19 Re-Engagement Plan that is nearing completion and 

comments are being collected.  The plan has been circulated through the CAMW! system and shared 

with the CAMW! Administrative Board and Workforce Development Board.  Carrie discussed how she had 

taken part in the Lansing Regional Chamber of Commerce’s RELAUNCH Greater Lansing Task Force to 

help create a regional Resource Guide for  Ingham, Clinton, Eaton, Shiawassee, and Livingston Counties 

businesses to utilize to support re-opening.   This group included medical professionals, business owners, 

and local officials from Clinton, Eaton, Shiawassee and Livingston counties to represent the region as 

outlined in Governor Whitmer’s MI Safe Start Plan. Edee and Carrie had Michigan State University’s 

Global Youth Advancement International Studies and Programs reach out to them in regard to 

opportunities for CAMW! to partner on a variety of workforce development projects to support youth 



engaged within these programs. Further opportunities for collaboration will be discussed in the months 

ahead.   

 

ITEM 6 T3 PROGRAM UPDATES  

a) MICQCA – Jay Moore informed that the MiCareerQuest Capital Area has been cancelled due to 

COVID-19.  This was done after much discussion with the T3 Council leadership. 

 

b) MINI EVENTS – Jay Moore gave an update that he is working with different organizations on 

hosting mini events on a virtual platform in order to still foster energy and momentum despite 

MiCareer Quest Capital Area being cancelled for 2020.  

 

c) OTHER – Jay Moore discussed that he had a student from the MSU International Studies 

Fellowship program (Ines) working closely with him on planning the MICQCA event and all of the 

hard work she provided this year will support the 2021 MICQCA event.  T3 is very thankful for all 

of the work that Ines did and wishes her well as she returns home. 

 

ITEM 7 T3 STRATEGIC PLANNING SESSIONS 

The strategic plan draft was distributed to the T3 Council to review and provide comments on.  Teresa 

commented on the content of the strategic plan and asked if this format would be used for a springboard 

toward creating a regional talent map.  Arnold asked what happened with the T3 Asset Map Committee 

and hoped those resources could be utilized to support the strategic plan.  Michele informed that a while 

back there were asset maps created and discussed intersection with Jay LaNew from CAMW!, who is the 

Apprenticeship Liaison.  Carrie and Jay would need to do more research on what happened to the asset 

map(s) created by that committee to determine relevance and accuracy for strategic planning purposes. 

The strategic plan will be in review and open for comment until prior to the next T3 Council meeting. Will 

plan to allow for continued discussion at the next meeting.  

 

ITEM 8 OTHER BUSINESS 

Jay Ediger provided an overview of the work that Junior Achievers is doing, including a tour of the website 

through screenshare.  He informed on how Junior Achievers will deliver their career fairs virtually, as well 

as explored different sections of the website that allow different ages to explore careers through six 

engaging focus areas.  He continued to invite the educators to utilize JA’s website with their students and 

encouraged them to reach out to establish partnerships.   

 

 

 MEETING ADJOURNED AT 4:37PM 

 

 

 

REMAINING 2020 MEETINGS 

THURSDAY, AUGUST 27, 2020 from 3:30pm-5:00pm 

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 19, 2020 from 3:30pm-5:00pm 

 

T3 COUNCIL MEETINGS ARE HELD AT: 

Capital Michigan Works! Lansing AJC  

2110 S. Cedar St., Lansing, MI 48910 

 

 


